PROCEEDINGS OF THE NATCHITOCHES PARISH COUNCIL
PARISH OF NATCHITOCHES, STATE OF LOUISIANA
TAKEN A REGULAR MEETING HELD, MONDAY,
October 19, 2020
5:30 p.m.

The Natchitoches Parish Council met in regular and legal session on
Monday, October 19,2020 for a Regular of Natchitoches Parish Council
meeting at five (5:30) o’clock p.m. and for the Natchitoches Parish
Council Meeting in the Large Courtroom on the 2°¢ Floor of the
Courthouse.

The Parish of Natchitoches was then convened as the governing
authority by Chairman John Salter who stated that the Parish was ready
for the transaction of business.

The invocation was given by Councilman Marty Cheatwood and the Pledge
of Allegiance led by Chairman John Salter.

After the roll call there were present Chairman John Salter and
Council: Chris Paige, Patsy Hoover, and James Kilcoyne, and Marty
Cheatwood.

Absent: None.

At this time, the Parish Clerk asked if she could amend to the Agenda.
The Chairman was okay, with her reading the item for amendment.

Council to approve Resolution-046-2020 moving the Ward 4, Precinct 8
polling place, located in Flora, LA, from its current building Flora
Police Jury Building to the larger building the Flora Community Center
across the parking lot for the duration of the COVID-19 pandemic in
order to increase social distancing at the Flora polling place.

Chairman Salter, asked, “How did this happen to be late?” Mr. David
Kees, replied, “That was my bad, Mr. Chair. Mr. Stamey informed me of
it, I think on Friday, before it was due and I put it in my stack of
things to add, and I just forgot it until a little late on.”
Councilman Paige, wanted to ask a question, “Have everything took
place and been approved that this would be the location through Mr.
Stamey’s Office, did he say, that?” Mr. Kees, responded, “Yes, in
fact, he was trying to cobble all of that together with the Secretary
of State Office to make sure he was doing all that work from that end,
this is just the vote to confirm it.” Councilman Paige, asked, “They
will have somebody at the old place to direct them to.” Mr. Kees,
replied, “They will, it’s actually right across the parking lot.”

Mr. Chairman, asked, “Are they still using that small building?” Mr.
Kees, replied, “Until it gets moved to the big building, yes, sir.”

Councilwoman, Hoover, stated, “We just need to, David, you need to be
a little more cognitive about getting our information out, because,
you know we said we’re not doing any amendments to the Agenda, it
would be unfair, if we had the 0CS and all of them coming in with some
information, we wouldn’t receive it.”
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On motion by Councilman Chris Paige, duly seconded by, Councilwoman
Patsy Hoover that the Natchitoches Parish Council, in regular and
legal session, does hereby amend the agenda to approve Resolution-046-
2020 moving the Ward 4, Precinct 8 polling place, located in Flora,
LA, from its current building Flora Police Jury Building to the larger
building the Flora Community Center across the parking lot for the
duration of the COVID-19 pandemic in order to increase social
distancing at the Flora polling place.

On a roll call vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

Ayes: Councilman Paige

Ayes: Councilwoman Hoover

Ayes: Councilman Cheatwood

Ayes: Councilman Kilcoyne

Ayes: Councilman Salter Motion Passed

There was one invited guest and special Presentations.
Presentation of 2019 NPG Audit-TCBT

Ms. Jessica Broadway, begins, “I am from Thomas, Cunningham, Broadway,
and Todtenbier CPA Firm in town. We completed the December 31, 2019
Audit, which is typical due June 30, 2020 due 6 months later, however,
with COVID we were able to extend it and the actual report date is
August 10, 2020. I guess one of the most important things to know is
that there was an unmodified opinion issued on the primary Government.
When I say, Primary Government, we have to say in the report that
there is an adverse opinion on aggregate discretely presented
component units what that is, all of the Fire Districts, Waterworks,
Assessors Office we don’t include those in this Audit each of those
get a separate audit; however, we have to indicate that it is an
aggregate. I'm not going to go through everything; however, I do real
quickly what to point you-all, if you have your Audit to page 16 on
this page you’re going to see the major funds of the Parish which are
determined by the ones that have the most assets or the most revenue
and those these the ones we focused on mostly on our audit, you’re see
the General Fund, Maintenance funds, Sales Tax Funds, Library,
Government Buildings and Health Unit, and all the smaller ones, just
not major funds, but there’s a couple of things I would like to point
out, the General Funds is looking much better over several of years.”

Councilman Paige had a question, “I'm not finding page 16.” Ms.
Broadway, responded, “Oh, ok because its sides ways and the page
number is up here. (at the top)” Everyone was looking for it. Ms.
Lockhart, stated, “It’s not in the packet it was given last month you
got your bonded Audit.” Councilman Paige, replied, “That’s ok, I can
keep up.”

Ms. Broadway, continues, “The General Fund has grown and the available
balance has increased a good bit over the past few years, it has
gotten to the point it mostly increase having to pay for inmates,
their feeding and housing, but you guys has been able to increase that
balance in the General fund, at this point it’s better than it was. On
the Road Maintenance fund, the most of the funding from that comes
from the Ad valorem taxes its $1.145 in addition there’s a Parish road
royalty that comes through there, if you look they received 2 million
but expenditures was for $2.1, there’s not a whole lot of funding in
there, like I say, I'm not going to go through all of them, if you
guys want to kind of look at this and let me know if you have any
questions.”

Councilwoman Hoover, stated, “She said if we have any questions and
time to review, we can always make a call to her.”
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Councilman Kilcoyne, asked, “So there were no findings?” Ms. Broadway,
responded, “No, there was no findings.” Councilwoman, Hoover, stated,
"They’re only looking for certain things.” Ms. Broadway, replied,
“Right, we’re not looking for that 100 percent of transactions and
deposits, we’re focused on a sample and from that we determine whether
there’s any findings and internal controls.” Councilman Kilcoyne,
replies, “So, you if you find out your samples are good then you
assume the rest of them are?” Ms. Broadway, replied, “Right, that’s
right and if our samples come back poorly then we will expand our
scope.”

Chairman Salter, stated, “You only touched on two things and that was
funding from the Highway Department and that was from Road Royalties
from Baton Rouge and what about Kisatchie National Forestry?” Ms.
Broadway, responded, “Oh, yes, you would see that under Federal Grant
money, and I had written that down.” Chairman Salter, replied, “That
is actually a payment in lieu of taxes that’s what we get from
Kisatchie National Forestry and it was amount of How much?” Councilman
Kilcoyne, replied, “$322,000.” And Ms. Broadway, responded, “Well,
it’s typically half of that, this year it was 2 payments that came
from them, Kisatchie, but basically they were for the same amounts,
which totaled the $322,000 this year, it’s not necessarily going to be
funded that every year.” Councilman Paige, asked, “Is that the same
amount that the School Board gets?” Chairman Salter, replied, “No,
she’s not talking about severance tax this is a payment in lieu of
taxes. I think, School Board don’t get that money, yes, they do they
get the same amount.” Councilman Paige, replied, “That’s what I'm
thinking.” Chairman Salter, replied, “We got into that situation one
time before we had to take a 7-year deal, sorry, you’re right.”
Councilman, Paige, replied, “They divided up with the School Board and
with the Parish.” Chairman Salter, stated, “And when Severance tax
comes down, we get 25% back to the parish and the School Board gets 12
and 1/2 but that don’t go into Highways, I got off on something else.”

Chairman, Salter stated the next agenda item we will hear the reports
of the Department Heads.

Public Works Director Johnny Salard, “Thank you Mr. Chairman, we had a
lot of clean on the roads from Hurricane Laura, but we still were able
to get a good bit of work. We worked on 220 roads and inspected 15
bridges and put in 3 culverts on Greenville 2 of them was 40 X 80 foot
culverts and the other one was a 36 X 60 and two at Marthaville School
and one on Nora Sers road and put a new Culvert in there. Is there’s
any questions?”

Chairman Salter, stated, “I was down on Longlois Hill on Friday night
and I went all the way through and there was no barricade up and the
water was over the road, did yawl put anything up?” Mr. Salard,
replied, “There should have been some high-water signs.” Chairman
Salter, replied, “There was nothing there, I just, I mean I was in
the water before I knew it, I thought it was opened and it was still
about 5 foot of water over the road.” Mr. Salard, responded, “No, Sir,
we had some 3 phase barricades that said High Water.” Chairman Salter,
stated, “Okay, anyway, I don’t know if the water is still over the
road, you might want to check.” Mr. Salard, responded, “It’s not very
deep right now.” Chairman Salter, asked, “It’s what?” Mr. Salard,
responded back, “It’s not very deep right now, I went through it this
morning.” Chairman Salter, asked, “So, it’s okay for the public to go
through the water?” Mr. Salard, replied, “Yes, Sir.” Chairman Salter,

replied, “Okay.”

OCS Executive Ms. Sharon Harris.
Ms. Harris asked if there were any questions or concerns or
suggestions for her, her reports were sent out in the packets through

the mail.
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Councilwoman Hoover, asked, “I just want to know how’s it going are
you enjoying where you are?” Ms. Harris, replied, “I love it, it’s a
lot of space for us and I really like that. Yawl must visit us
sometime.” Councilwoman Hoover, replied, “You know the Pandemic.” Ms.
Harris, replied, “We still can social distancing.”

Parish Treasurer Ms. Julie Lockhart.

Ms. Lockhart, "“Good evening everyone, you received a lot of
information in your packets, do you have any questions or concerns?”

Interim Director of Planning and Zoning Director
Mr. David Kees, Jr.

Mr. Kees, replied, “I sent out my report, hopefully it all was on one
page this time. We had a pretty good month in September both in permit
fees and in total number of permits done and that’s with two
hurricanes that has come through, so we were pretty good in September
and hopefully we’ll just as good in October. Any questions?”

Chairman Salter, stated, “You want to tell them about the action we
took, that we couldn’t do that?” Mr. Kees, replied, “Yes, we actually
discovered in the Home Rule Charter the day after we passed the
Emergency Ordinance last month, that you can’t waive fees through an
Emergency Ordinance so we want to revisit that it has to be done
through a regular Ordinance and we can get that started next month.”

Chairman, Salter then recognizes Parish President.

Parish President stated, “Thank you Mr. Chairman , It’s a number of
things on the report but of course I’ll entertain any questions but
additionally to that I would like the public to know October 26 at 7
which is coming very quickly just a week away or so is the deadline
for FEMA applications. You don’t have to have all your paperwork in,
but you have to at least apply and back on 5'" Street back there a few
block from here you can do a drive through application and it’s very
important to do that, it’s not just important for you, it’s not just
important for Parish, it’s important for the State, all those numbers
comes together to get the aggregate number applying to FEMA highest we
can because if we get to a certain amount where it goes to Congress
they can ask, actually increase what they’re going to reimburse us.
So, we will love everyone help there, but of course time is running
out you have about a week. Mr. Chairman if it’s fortunate enough that
if we have it passed tonight the road pulverization, I want to start
those meeting with the public also as soon as possible, holding fast
to that promise to meet with people before we do the road
pulverization.” Chairman Salter, “Why are you doing, that when you’ve
already awarded the bid, what are you going to talk to them after
we’ve awarded the bid?” Parish President, response, “We can award the
bid and since it’s a RFP you guys can approve whatever roads you would
like and I would just like to talk to the people before we pulverize
their road.” Chairman Salter, stated, “We can approve which roads we
want that what we need to do tonight, Is that right?” Parish
President, replied, “That is correct, yes, Sir. And I just want to
make sure before we go out to the public and pulverize their rocad at
least they know what is coming. That’s all.”







